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Resolution

For Information Only

Relationship to the Strategic Plan / Health Impact
Assessment
The City of Greater Sudbury recognizes the value of a public
market as an incubator for small business start-up, tourism
development and economic stimulus for a healthy, vibrant
community. 

Report Summary
 Following Council's approval and direction to staff to enter into a
Contribution Agreement with the Greater Sudbury Market
Association in 2019, the GSMA managed and coordinated a
successful Market season last year. Economic Development
staff have also confirmed that the organization met all of its deliverables and reporting requirements as
outlined in the 2019 Agreement with the City. 

In line with this approach, a Bylaw is bring presented to provide authorization to enter into two agreements --
a 2020 Contribution Agreement and a 2020 Facility Agreement -- under the same terms. These agreements
will authorize the provision of operational dollars to the organization for the 2020 Market season along with
use of the facilities on York Street and Elgin Street at no cost to the Association. 

Financial Implications
The funding for this contribution to the Market Association is included in the approved 2020 Operating
Budget.

 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Meredith Armstrong
Acting Director of Economic
Development 
Digitally Signed Apr 16, 20 

Financial Implications
Apryl Lukezic
Co-ordinator of Budgets 
Digitally Signed Apr 16, 20 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Ed Archer
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed May 6, 20 
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2020 Greater Sudbury Market Association Grant Contribution Bylaw 

April 15, 2020 

 

Background 

 

On March 26, 2019, the Finance & Administration Committee of Council directed staff to enter into a 

formal agreement with the Greater Sudbury Market Association (GSMA) in order to provide a 

contribution from the City’s 2019 operational budget for the operations and management of last year’s 

Market program, including use of the Market facilities on York and Elgin Streets as well as the delivery of 

specific programming and reporting requirements. 

 

In March 2020, the Greater Sudbury Market Association provided an update to Council through the 

Community Service Committee on their 2019 results.  The City’s Economic Development staff have also 

reviewed the reporting and have confirmed that the deliverables of the 2019 contribution agreement 

were met.   

 

Based on the success of the GSMA as a “purpose-built” organization and an outcome of the former 

Downtown Market Working Group Advisory Panel, staff are recommending the associated Bylaw to 

provide authorization to enter into two new one-year agreements – a Contribution Agreement, for the 

financial support, and a Facility Agreement, for use of the York Street and Elgin Street facilities – for each 

of 2020 and 2021, on the same terms, with a contribution of $20,000 to the group and provision of the 

York and CP sites and related equipment and materials without charge for the operation of the Market 

for the 2020 season. 

 

Together the Contribution Agreement and the Facility Agreement will formalize a partnership with the 

Association for the operations and management of the 2020 Market program, including specific 

deliverables and reporting requirements.   

 

Through the Facility Agreement the City will enable use of the Market facilities on Elgin Street and York 

Street by the GSMA, along with the provision of staff time and resources to provide the various services 

such as support for advertising, promotion, guidance and other assistance.  These are in-kind 

contributions in addition to the financial support, and are coordinated through the City’s Economic 

Development division. 

 

Adjusting to COVID-19 Challenges 

 

At this time, the GSMA Board is paying close attention to the current status of the state of emergency at 

both the provincial and municipal levels.  They are seeking to strike a balance between preparing for the 

regular Market season and exploring alternatives for the Market program in the case that social and 

physical distancing requirements continue.  Alternatives may include online options and other 

collaborations to support Market vendors and connect them with consumers in the community.  The 

Board is meeting regularly to discuss and are providing ongoing updates to Economic Development staff 

as the start of the season approaches. 

 

Staff will provide updates to Council as they are available. 


